June 3, 2020 Update (#141)

To: Board Members & Residents

From: Charles H. Greenthal Management Corp.

Re: Governor Cuomo issues Executive Order 202.36 Allowing Low Risk Outdoor Recreational Activities

In response to the city's meeting the criteria necessary to participate in Phase I reopening, scheduled for next Monday June 8th, Governor Cuomo issued <u>Executive Order 202.36</u> allowing low risk, outdoor recreational activities (and businesses providing such activities).

Low risk activities include:

- Tennis
- Non-motorized boat use and rentals (such as kayaks and rowboats),
- Golfing and driving ranges
- Racetracks (employees and participants only; spectators are still excluded)

Additionally, the directives contained in Executive Order 202.7, requiring all barbershops, hair salons, tattoo or piercing parlors and related personal care services to be closed to the public, has been modified to allow for the opening of *barbershops and hair salons* for areas that has satisfied the criteria necessary for Phase II reopening.

We are all committed in our efforts to avoid a second surge of COVID-19, as anticipated by healthcare professionals. While we all look toward the metrics with anticipation, for when we may begin to socialize and avail ourselves of assorted services again, we take a minute to remain optimistically cautions.

To ensure the city gets to the point of successfully satisfying Phase II reopening criteria, we ask all to continue to take common sense precautions by maintain social distance, using face masks and following sanitizing/handwashing protocols.

To review the city's progress, with respect to the criteria for reopening, go to the "New York Forward" Regional Dashboard at: https://forward.ny.gov/regional-monitoring-dashboard

Thank you. Be Safe and Stay Well